The Honorable Kirsten Gillibrand
478 Russell Senate Bldg

Washington, DC 20510
Re:  Please Support the Save Oak Flat Act
Dear Senator Gillibrand,
I am writing to you today urging you to vote to pass the Save Oak Flat Act as soon as possible.

If Congress doesn't immediately act, sacred Native American lands in Arizona that contain culturally and spiritually significant sites could soon be home to a two-mile wide, 1,000-foot deep copper mine.

As you probably know, in a deceptive deal in 2014, Republicans in Congress snuck language into a must-pass defense bill to give away land in and around the Apache holy areas of Oak Flat to Resolution Copper, a foreign-owned, multinational mining company with a shameful environmental record and history of human rights abuses.

Now, Sen. Bernie Sanders and Rep. Raúl Grijalva have recently introduced the "Save Oak Flat Act," which would cancel the transfer of these lands to Resolution Copper. 

Please use your legislative power to stop this modern day Native American land grab by passing the "Save Oak Flat Act" to protect Apache sacred lands from copper mining.

Foreign-owned mining conglomerate Rio Tinto, which owns Resolution Copper, has repeatedly sought control of the copper-rich Oak Flat lands for the past decade, lobbying Congress more than a dozen times since 2005.  

In addition to threatening historically and culturally important sacred Native sites, copper mining in the Oak Flat region would be environmentally disastrous. Apache residents and environmentalists are concerned that “since the mining industry is often exempt from portions of environmental laws such as the Clean Water Act, the invasive copper mining project could damage the area’s water - a resource many Native Americans claim a spiritual obligation to protect.”

As Rep. Grijalva put it so clearly, "Giving away sacred Apache land to international mining companies isn’t right, and everyone involved in this decision knows it." 

Please protect this sacred land and pass this critical legislation today.

Thank you very much.

Sincerely,
